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Bilfinger decides to start the share buyback program of up to EUR 100
million from July 1, 2022

With the approval by the Supervisory Board, the Executive Board resolved today to start a new
share buyback program from July 1, 2022. Under the program, a maximum of up to 4,103,732
treasury shares of Bilfinger SE may be acquired via the stock exchange at a maximum
acquisition price (excluding incidental acquisition costs) of EUR 100 million. The program will
run no longer than until March 17, 2023.

Thus, Bilfinger SE is making use of the authorization granted by the Annual General Meeting on
May 11, 2022, according to which shares may be repurchased until May 10, 2027 in an amount
of up to 10% of the capital stock of the Company existing at the time the resolution was adopted
and subject to the proviso that the shares to be purchased under this authorization, together
with other shares in the Company which the Company previously purchased and still holds or
which are attributable to the Company pursuant to Sections 71d and 71e AktG, will at no time
account for more than 10% of the capital stock of Bilfinger SE. The Company currently holds
203,924 treasury shares from previous share buyback programs (approx. 0.50% of capital
stock).

The repurchased shares may be used for all purposes permitted under the authorization
granted by the Annual General Meeting on May 11, 2022. The shares may also be cancelled.

The share buyback will be oriented on the provisions of Regulation (EU) No. 596/2014 and the
Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1052. Bilfinger SE reserves the right to cancel the
program at any time.
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